## University of Oklahoma Libraries Western History Collections

## **Earl R. Hoover Collection**

## Hoover, Earl R. Printed materials, 1941–1968. .10 foot.

Judge. Printed materials (1941–1968) regarding composer Benjamin R. Hanby; and printed materials (1956–1966) regarding the work of Earl R. Hoover.

## Folder:

- 1. Reprint from the *Congressional Record* "Benjamin R. Hanby 'The Stephen Foster of Ohio'" An address given by Judge Earl R. Hoover, of Cleveland, Ohio, to the Sunday Evening Club, at the National Presbyterian Church, known as the Church of the Presidents, August 8, 1965.
- 2. Newsclippings "Judge Hoover to Tell of Ohio's Ben Hanby" The Plain Dealer, Monday, August 2, 1965 Cleveland, Ohio, 1965.
- 3. "The Chicagoan Who Died Here 100 Years Ago Today and Left a Heritage of World-Renown History-Making Music." An address by Judge Earl R. Hoover, of Cleveland, Ohio. To the Kiwanis Club of Chicago, Illinois, at its luncheon at the Sherman House, on Thursday, March 16, 1967, the exact 100th anniversary of the death in Chicago of song writer, Benjamin R. Hanby, 1967.
- 4. Official Highway Map of Ohio the map includes pictures of Hanby House and its central Ohio location, and a portrait of Hanby, 1965.
- 5. Reprint "1964 Is Anniversary Year of 'Up on the Housetop'", by Judge Earl R. Hoover. Re: Benjamin Hanby's famous Christmas song, 1964.
- 6. Pamphlet "Hello!" Issued monthly by Ohio Bell. Re: Benjamin Hanby, Jan. 1965.
- 7. Newsletter: *The Historical Society News*, Cleveland, Cuyahoga County, Ohio, Vol. 20, and July 1966, no. 7, regarding Hanby, 1966.
- 8. A page reprinted from the November-December issue of the *Harmonizer*, the official barbershop quartet magazine, regarding Hanby, 1964.
- 9. Bibliography 'The Song "Darling Nelly Gray" by Benjamin R. Hanby is published in the following books.'
- 10. Bibliography "The song 'Ole Shady' by Benjamin R. Hanby is published in the following books."

- 11. Bibliography regarding the renowned Christmas song, "Up on the Housetop" (Originally entitled "Santa Claus") and regarding its native Ohio composer, Benjamin R. Hanby. Prepared by Judge Earl R. Hoover, of Cleveland, Ohio, for the 1964 centennial of the writing of the song.
- 12. "A Christmas Story" by Dacia C. Shoemaker, 12/10/41.
- 13. The Ohio Genealogical Society newspaper special issue regarding Hanby, Vol. 5, No. 6 Mansfield, Ohio, Dec. 1965.
- 14. The Columbus Dispatch Magazine "The Hymn that Went" regarding Hanby, Dec. 12, 1965.
- 15. The Plain Dealer Sunday Magazine, Cleveland Ohio. "Centennial of a Carol" regarding Hanby, Dec. 6, 1964.
- 16. Ohio Bell Voice, regarding Hanby, Jan/Feb. 1968.
- 17. "Who is He?" A poem by B.R. Hanby.
- 18. *Library of Congress Information Bulletin* regarding Hanby, Vol. 25, No. 51, December 22, 1966.
- 18. "Hanby House" published by the Ohio Historical Society, Columbus, Ohio.
- 19. Christmas program Otterbein College, Westerville, Ohio. Theme: Hanby, 12-6-64.
- 20. Program Cleveland Festival of Song. One of Hanby's songs is performed, 5-17-42.
- 21. Program The Book of Golden Deeds Award. An award given to Judge Hoover from the Exchange Club of the Heights, Cleveland Heights, Ohio, 5/19/66.
- 22. Flyer to re-elect Judge Hoover, 1956.